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Tem ple Happenings
Beth El

Combined Temple Beth El and Temple Beth 
Shalom Chanukah Service and Dinner,
6:30 p.m.
Chanukah Party for Cradle Roll 
Children (5 and under), 9:30 a.m.
Sisterhood Covered Dish Luncheon.
Yiddish Vinkle, 7:30 p.m.
Joint Adult Institute, 7:45 p.m.
Sisterhood Attic Sale (thru 12/17)
Joint Adult Institute, 7:45 p.m.
Social Club Trip to Old Salem
Men’s Club New Year’s Eve Peirty, 9 p.m.

Sabbath Eve Services, Fridays a t 8 p.m.
Sabbath Morning Services (Torah Study; cake and cof­

fee afterwards) 10:30 a.m.

Beth Shalom
Dec. 19 • Sisterhood Meeting, 8 p.m.
Dec. 20 - Shabbat Service, 8:15 p.m.

Israel
Dec. 6 - Shabbat Dinner For Singles, 6 p.m.
Dec. 7 - In-House Retreat, After Services Through 

Havdalah
Dec. 11 - Sisterhood Meeting

Chanukah with the Rabbi at Blumenthal 
Jewish Home

Dec. 13 - Family Services and “Open Line” with Rabbi 
^ '̂ilson

Dec. 14 - Shabbat Shiur: “Confidenticdity In Jewish 
Law”

Dec. 15 - Temple Israel Religious School Chanukah 
Celebration

Dec. 16 - Post-Confirmation Supper
Dec. 22 - Adult Education (Film and Discussion): 

“Goodbye Columbus,” 8 p.m.
Dec. 24 - Sisterhood Board Meeting

Come Join  Us
The D ifference Is In What You Get

U.J.A. Southern Regional Study Mission to Israel will 
be March 9-19, 1986. A unique indepth opportunity to 
visit, discover and participate in the Israeli experience. For 
more information contact: Vicki Hopkins, 554-1324, Simon 
Estroff, 364-8229, or the Charlotte Jewish Federation, P.O. 
Box 13369, Charlotte, N.C. 28211, 366-5007.

RENEE STEINER/REALTOR
M errill Lynch Realty

Office —  364-1580 

Home —  366-8044

"servicing clients in the 
most professional way 
possible*’

ANNOUNCEMENT

Genevieve Elliott, C.T.
Licensed Electrologist

has opened an office for the 
permanent removal of unwanted 

hair from face or body.
Her new office is located at 

Colwick Towers, 4401 Colwick Rd., Suite 103

For treatment or free consultation 
Call 365-0747 for appointment

B*nai B’rith  Women
Charlotte Chapter

m i
Ha Lailah

JCC Rafik

Ha Lailah is having its an­
nual raffle; first prize, a JCC 
membership and the second 
prize a coupon for the class of 
your choice at the JCC. The 
third prize is an Entertain­
ment '86 book. Raffle tickets 
are $1 each, or a baker’s dozen 
(13) for $10. Drawing will be on 
Janueiry 21. Send checks to 
Wendy Rosen, 9813 Red Rock 
Rd., Matthews, 28105.

Children's Library

Donations to the Becky 
Shulimson Memorial Chil­
dren’s Library will be used to 
purchase books for the Chil­
dren’s Library at the new JCC. 
A list of books has been com­
piled by Jenny Rosenthal for 
this purpose. Books will be 
purchased by the Fund and a 
bookplate inserted in each 
book. Thank you cards will be 
mailed to the donors and a 
card will also be sent in 
memorium or in honor of 
someone. Donations of $5 or 
more are to be made payable 
to Ha Lailah and mailed to 
Vicki Neumann, 6001 Donegal 
Dr., 28212 or to Lee Blumen­
thal, 2360 Rock Creek Dr., 
28226.

November Meeting

Ha Lailah’s November 
meeting was a huge success. 
Mary Ellen Whitley of Ivey’s 
VIP service taught us about 
fashion and presented meikeup 
by Estee Lauder and hair 
designs by Directives.

Entertainment ’86

Ha Lailah is selling the 
Entertainment ’86 books. The 
price for the books has remain­
ed the same but they are fill­
ed with many new and inter­
esting things. For your $20 
tax deductible investment you 
will receive coupons for many 
restaurants, from the fsinciest 
to the “carry out.” Also, the 
menus for all the restaurants 
are included. Not only is there 
a section for theater, enter­
tainment and a hotel direc­
tory, but a section called Shop­
ping Spree filled with coupons 
from a variety of stores from 
around the Charlotte area. For 
more information call Brenda 
Meines, 364-9338.

If you are interested in Ha 
Lailah’s programs, call Wendy 
Rosen 847-3841.

— Madeline Joffe

(L to R) Linda Goldberg (hotdog), Roberta Naimark (ghost), Jane Abel 
(clown) and Helen Rosenbaum (witch).

Charlotte Chapter members, 
Linda Goldberg, Roberta Nai­
mark, Jane Abel and Helen 
Rosenbaum dressed in cos­
tumes to deliver 50 styrofoam 
pum pkins to children at 
Charlotte Memorial and Pres­
byterian Hospitals on October 
30. This was the chapter’s 
fifth year of hospital visits to 
the children on Halloween. 
Many thanks to Jane Abel, 
chairperson, and all members 
who participated in this uplift­
ing project. The children lov­
ed it!

Gift Wrap 
Once again C harlo tte  

Chapter will be gift wrapping 
at Cotswold Mall from Decem­
ber 13 through December 24. 
Anyone interested in setting

ORT
Contrary to popular belief, 

ORT is alive and growing in 
Chgtflotte. We have had a busy 
autumn of membership teas 
and are proud to welcome our 
new members: Nancy Berns­
tein, Jodi Cohen, Susie De- 
Saino, Mary Dubin, Jodi Pi­
nion, Lori Sklut, Lenora Stein 
and Jean Strauss.

Our October event was en­
joyed by all those who were 
present to hear Dr. Barbara 
Ballard Wheeler speak about 
women and sexuality.

The next three months pro­
mise to be exciting and busy 
ones. On December 11, join us 
to meet Rabbi Marc Wilson 
and hear what he has to say 
about “ Facing the Annual 
Christmas Dilemma.” We will 
also hold a Chanukah 
candlelighting service to be 
held at the home of Cathy 
Katz, 1200 Kingscross Drive.

January  heralds a 
phonathon and our annual 
ORT Sabbath, to be held this 
year a t Temple Israel. In 
February we look forward to a 
“Polaroid and Pizza Party.” 
The ORT “Lox Box” is back! 
Mark your calendars for 
February 16.

All our programs are "open” 
so please come and bring a 
friend.

— Marcy Mehlman

the booth up on December 12 
please call Jody Pinion at 
542-3244. If you are interested 
in working the booth please 
call either Tobey Silber, 
542-9935 or Susan Bruck, 
847-4268.

— Susan Coen

News From  
Tem ple Beth El

The Men’s Club’s monthly 
Sunday morning breakfast met 
with much success again on 
November 17 at which a discus­
sion was held on the historical 
background of apartheid in 
South Africa. Discussion 
leaders were Harry Berzack and 
Ms. Leslie Hill-Davidson, both 
of whom were able to speak 
authoritatively through direct 
personal experience.

The Men’s Club will also be 
sponsoring a New Year’s Eve 
Party to be held at Fellowship 
Hall of the Temple. The $15 
charge per person will include a 
live band, hors d’oeuvres, set­
ups, favors and a catered dinner 
by the House of Hunan. For 
reservations and/or further in­
formation please call 
the Temple office. 366-1948 
or Harold Breitman, 803- 
831-2311.

The Sisterhood, too, has been 
very busy. Gladys Lavitan and 
her inimitable book reviews 
were featured at the Joint 
Sisterhood meeting on Nov. 14. 
The annual attic sale will be held 
Dec. 15-17. Rabbi Harold 
Krantzler spoke to the con­
gregation at Shabbat services 
on Nov. 8 about the Biennial 
Convention of the Union of 
American Hebrew Congrega­
tions which he recently attend­
ed in Los Angeles. Other 
representatives at the conven­
tion were Helen Krantzler, 
Roland and Jane Heller, and 
Sally Schrader.

Temple Beth El joined seven 
churches in an Interfaith  
Thanksgiving service on Nov. 
27 at Friendship B aptist 
Church.

Lenora Stein has joined the 
temple staff as a part-time 
religious school librarian.

The Confirmation Class 
recently visited Cincinnati, the 
cradle of American Reform 
Judaism, where they toured the 
Hebrew Union College and the 
historic Plum Street Temple.

— Roland Heller

S w i m m e r  I n s u r a n c e  A g e n c y , I n c .
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